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Buffalo Valley Lutheran Parish News  

MAY 2025 
PASTOR’S PARAGRAPHS 

 
Grace and peace to you! 
 

 "29 But they urged him strongly, saying, "Stay with us, because it is almost evening 
and the day is now nearly over." So he went in to stay with them. 30 When he was at 
the table with them, he took bread, blessed and broke it, and gave it to them. 31 Then 
their eyes were opened, and they recognized him; and he vanished from their sight. 32 
They said to each other, "Were not our hearts burning within us while he was talking to 
us on the road, while he was opening the scriptures to us?" 33 That same hour they 
got up and returned to Jerusalem; and they found the eleven and their companions 
gathered together. 34 They were saying, "The Lord has risen indeed, and he has 
appeared to Simon!" 35 Then they told what had happened on the road, and how he 
had been made known to them in the breaking of the bread."—Luke 24:29-35 
 

Again, we are challenged to use our senses! Again, Jesus' followers don't recognize 
him! What roads have you traveled and not recognized Jesus? There have been times 
in my life that I have not always recognized Jesus. There have been many times in my 
life where I have questioned God. I remember in the comic strip Hagar the Horrible, 
Hagar stood on a rock in a violent storm as his ship sank, lashed by thunder and 
lightning. Hagar shouts to God, "Why me?" And God responds, "Why not?" Many 
times, I have felt like Hagar; why me God? Why are all these things happening to me? 
But with those questions, my faith has deepened because God has remained faithful 
and not given up on me! No matter how many times we question things or want to walk 
way, God always loves us and never gives up on us! 
 

Was it the breaking of the bread during communion that you recognized Jesus? Maybe 
a meal shared with family and friends made you recognize Jesus? The days following 
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the death and resurrection were difficult for those early followers, and their world was 
turned upside down. Honestly, I think we can say the same thing today. Our lives have 
been turned upside down. Some of you may be facing job uncertainties or where your 
next meal will come from. When you are in those dark and uncertain times, I continue 
to ask you to look for Jesus. It is always in those unexpected places that we see him! 
Know that Jesus is traveling with you on this road! Know that Jesus cares for you and 
loves you! 
 

As always, I continue to lift you up in prayer! If you have any pastoral care needs, 
please let me know. 
 

Peace in Christ, 
The Rev. Curt Wingert 
 

 

 

Parish news 
 

   Graduates 
   It is our custom to recognize our members who are graduating from  
   high school or college. Please talk to Pastor Curt, Margie or Sue if  
   you know of any of our members who fit this bill.  
 
 
   Bible Study 
   The Parish Bible Study is meeting on Mondays at 1:30 pm at First  
   Lutheran. They are beginning a study of I & II Corinthians. All are  
   welcome. 
 

                            Dates:  May 5, 12, 19.  No study on May 26, due to Memorial Day. 
 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=graduation+clip+art+free&start=116&sa=X&hl=en&biw=990&bih=474&tbm=isch&tbnid=5qAJEuvoDEcJHM:&imgrefurl=http://www.christmastimeclipart.com/category/graduation-clipart-&-backgrounds.html&docid=W4uiosRVXi5iUM&imgurl=http://images.christmastimeclipart.com/images/2/1274477671678_2993/img_1274477671678_29931.jpg&w=144&h=165&ei=tJN2UZSbI4LC0QHcrIH4Aw&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=666&vpy=164&dur=79&hovh=132&hovw=115&tx=89&ty=86&page=8&tbnh=132&tbnw=115&ndsp=19&ved=1t:429,r:33,s:100,i:103
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 

 

 

 
PARENTS, PLEASE SHARE THIS WITH YOUR TEENS! 

 

The BVLP 2025 Community VBS is looking for 3 - 6 YOUTH participants (ages 12 yrs. 
and up) to serve as our SQUAD LEADERS this year. 
If you are interested in helping, please text Mrs. Ann Beckley (VBS Coordinator) @ 
570-490-0242 for information regarding these positions. She would like to have these 
positions secured by the end of MAY if at all possible!!! 
 
There will be information and volunteer opportunities posted on Bulletin Boards in the 
next few weeks. Please consider giving your time, donating products for crafts or 
sponsoring VBS with monetary funds (especially for the nightly snacks). 
 
The phrase "many hands make light work" is rooted in the Bible, particularly 
in Nehemiah 3.  
 
This proverb highlights the principle of teamwork and collaboration, suggesting that a 
task is more easily accomplished when multiple individuals contribute their efforts. 
Romans 12:4-5: This passage reinforces the idea of the church as a body with many 
members, each playing a vital role in the overall functioning of the body. It emphasizes 
the interdependence of believers, where each person's unique gifts and talents 
contribute to the collective strength of the church.  
 

https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=a39f92e395423779&sxsrf=AHTn8zrYXbchobT2iD-a0MkteG41qmhuag%3A1745171316550&q=Romans+12%3A4-5&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwiysZTjleeMAxW_K1kFHf4FNrQQxccNegQIZRAB&mstk=AUtExfAYXG1isEBLFVEnmyBtxEu02SnCt82Ps4t8LvUylWHNvrGdBPb9fcYSukvYvW0f1YP5Zz9IKEWASkRQO4tal7DtWjs5cKsw5gLO2NnPlesoY6TwKx1prPSMr65wgaC9IV0v4CDn68ffc5ArdTWsxdK7fRbyOd1C1f2CCMeFLZW67HUtp7F0cZj3rp6ZWuavMULBgIyRZK1-vsSD4_Foq2xENS1f8n1K8K4X6XlGiZYPaJKVOPXmvmKFN3wfWW9mejTHYI6Zk1XvQvnGo2vlenUuT5aq-Xjg35f3i4RskPBLsA&csui=3
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Anyone over the age of 18 working directly with the kids will need to 
secure "volunteer clearances" prior to July 7. This is  FREE and can 
be done online at: 
https://www.pa.gov/agencies/dhs/resources/keep-kids-
safe/child-abuse-clearances.html. 

 
Questions can be directed to Ann Beckley:  
email -- beckleyann07@gmail.com 
cell/text -- 570-490-0242 
 
 
 

SCAN the QR code for information 

 

 
 

~~~~ 
 

MEMORIAL DAY 

 
  A time for picnics, time off work - 
  Vacations and the "Indy" - 
  A holiday, too often times 
  We forget what, it should be. 
 
  A time to pay respect to those 
  Who rallied to the battle cry - 
  Who gave their lives for liberty - 
  Those freedoms for you and I. 
 
  Such a waste of brave young souls - 
  Some still struggling through their  
   youth 

Who faced and fell willingly 
Before wartimes' awful truth. 
 
So as we share this holiday 
With our friends or family - 
Take a moment to give thanks to 
Those who died so we'd stay free. 
 
Let us strive for world peace - 
For the end of greed and hate - 
For next time, after "the war" 
It just may be too damned late.  
  ~Author Unknown 

https://www.pa.gov/agencies/dhs/resources/keep-kids-safe/child-abuse-clearances.html
https://www.pa.gov/agencies/dhs/resources/keep-kids-safe/child-abuse-clearances.html
mailto:beckleyann07@gmail.com
http://www.clipartbest.com/clipart-niX8xGAiB
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Join us as we become Community 
Crusaders and put on our ARMOR for 

 

FELC NEWS 
 

Backpacks for Needy Students 
Our church will again be participating in filling bags of food for the weekend for needy 
students in the Elementary and Intermediate Schools. There has been one big change 
this year. The bags are only done twice a month instead of 4 times. Our dates this 
year are May 7th and May 14th. We will pack bags at noon on those days in the 
MPR. We will be packing 194 bags with each bag containing 11 items. All are welcome 
to help pack the bags. A big thank you to the WELCA ladies for funding this outreach 
project. 
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Rehearsal Schedule 
 May   4 – Tone chimes rehearse after church 
 May 11 – Tone chimes rehearse at 9:45 am at First (church at UCC) 
 May 18 – Choir rehearses after church 
 May 25 – Tone chimes rehearse 9:45 - play for service 
June   1 – Choir rehearses 9:45 am - sing for service 
 

Altar Flowers 
The cost of altar flowers is now $50 for 2 vases. 
 

Empty Coffee Cans Needed  

We are in need of empty #1 coffee cans for altar flowers. You may place them on the 
pew in the office hallway.  
 

Weis/Wenger’s Gift Cards  
Gift cards are available in denominations of $25, $50, or $100 and make 
wonderful gifts for any occasion. Kim Sawyer is selling the cards. The cards will be 
available on Sundays, before or after church; at her home; in the church office when 
the secretary is in; and Kim will also deliver. Contact her at 570-713-4577. Make 
checks payable to "First Lutheran Church" and use them as cash or the recipient can 
do the same. YOU receive the card's full value, and Weis gives 5% and Wenger's 
10% of purchase to our mission fund! Many thanks to all who support this mission. 
 
 

  
 

CULC NEWS 
 

Members Needed for Synod Assembly  
Synod Assembly is being held June 13 and June 14. We are allowed 2 voting seats. If 
anyone is interested, please contact Pastor Curt.  
 
CULC Money Counters 
We are still in need of additional offering counters after worship services. If interested, 
contact Barry Spangler (570-966-0406). 
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Notes of appreciation 
 

➢ 4 Bell Church, 
 Your kind expression of sympathy and friendship will always remain in our 
 memories. Thank you for your thoughtfulness. Thank you again for serving a 
 delicious meal at the time of our loss of my brother, Kean Kratzer. 
 --Daphne, Andy, Trevor, Jaci, & Denver Clouser 
 --From our Families...Karen & Terry Tanner & Families, Trent Kratzer, Wayne &   
   Missy Kratzer & Families  
 
➢ I wish to thank the Lutheran Women's Association and all those who sent me 

birthday cards to celebrate my 99th birthday. It was so much fun reading the wide 
variety of cards. I deeply appreciate our church family. ~ Jim Shipton 

 
➢ Thank you for the Easter cards that were sent to me. ~ June Ocker 

 
➢ Thank you to each and everyone who reached out after the loss of Keith. The 

acts of kindness with flowers, meals, snacks, beautiful messages that were read 
each evening with great memories of his life and heart for others and his church 
and church family. The luncheon served to our family prior to the Celebration of 
Life was so nice and so much appreciation goes out to all of you who donated 
and/or prepared and served. Wow! His Celebration of Life wishes came true with 
both laughter and tears and so much love.  Thank you! ~xoxo Kim & Jeannie and 
family 
 

~~~~ 
 

MOTHERS ARE PEOPLE 

 
Mothers are people who cook things 
 Like breakfast or lunch or a snack; 
Dexterous people who hook things 
 Which button or zip up the back. 
Mothers are people who blow things, 
 Balloons and kisses and noses; 
Green-thumbish people who grow things  
 Like Ivy and puppies and roses. 
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Mothers are people who send things  
 Like letters and strawberry tarts; 
Magical people who mend things 
 Like blue jeans and elbows and hearts. 
Mothers are people who find things 
 Like mittens and homework and germs; 
Fussbudget people who mind things 
 Like cusswords and snowballs and worms. 
Mothers are people who sweep things 
 Like porches and cobwebs and rugs. 
Softhearted people who keep things  
 Like artwork, report card and hugs. 
Mothers are people who nurse things, 
 A boy, or a girl, or a spouse. 
And all in all there are worse things 

             Than mothers to have in your house.  
     (Pulpit Helps) 

 
 
 
 
 

 PENTECOST 
JUNE 7 

   
 The two most common Pentecost symbols represent the Holy Spirit.  
 A descending dove is frequently used to symbolize the coming of the  
         Spirit, since the Gospel of Luke reports that the Holy Spirit came to  
         Jesus at his baptism in the form of a dove. (Luke 3:22).  Tongues of  
         fire are also used to symbolize the Holy Spirit, based on the account  
         of Pentecost found in Acts 2:1-4. The liturgical color  for the Day of  
         Pentecost is bright red, which reminds us of the fire of the Spirit. 

 

Bright red is also the color of the geraniums we use to decorate the sanctuary on 
Pentecost. If you would like to donate some geraniums for this purpose (the plants will 
then be planted around the church), please fill out the form below and return it to 
Janice Wagner or Margie. 

 

 
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiarLOCpb3TAhVs04MKHQ4DCXAQjRwIBw&url=http://cliparts.co/pentecost-clip-art&psig=AFQjCNGfQ1x7OJGDVmjAPHPlJSfYoEQDFg&ust=1493130043616553
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GERANIUM ORDER FORM 
Cost:  $3.75 

Order Deadline:  May 18  
Return with payment to Margie Dunkle or Janice Wagner 

 
GIVEN BY__________________________________________ 
 
in memory of________________________________________ 
in memory of________________________________________ 
 
in honor of__________________________________________ 
in honor of__________________________________________ 
 
to the Glory of God_______________ 
 
NUMBER OF PLANTS ORDERED____________________ 
AMOUNT ENCLOSED______________________________ 
 

(Flowers supplied by Mountain View Greenhouses) 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
We will need a volunteer to plant the geraniums. If you would be willing to tackle that 
task, talk to Margie or Janice. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING MEALS 
 
Free Community Meal at FIRST 
First Lutheran will be serving a free community meal on Saturday, May 3, from 11:00 
– 12:30. All are welcome! Please enter the door in the alley behind the church. Meals 
for the remainder of the quarter will be held on June 7.  

 

‘Drive Through’ Turkey Dinner at Christ’s United 
A ‘Drive Through’ Turkey Dinner is planned for May 31 at Christ’s United. All proceeds 
benefit ‘Hope’s Haven’ Food Pantry. The time is 3:30 pm until sold out. Advance orders 
will also be taken. Please check our website at www.4bellschurch.com.  
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Dinners include Turkey, Mashed Potatoes, Stuffing, Gravy, Vegetable and Applesauce. 
 

A workday will take place on Friday, May 30th starting at 9 am. Please let us know if 
you can help. 
 

Help is also needed on Saturday, May 31st, the day of the Dinner. At 9:00 am, help is 
needed to carve the turkeys, prepare the stuffing, heat the vegetable, and make 
mashed potatoes and gravy. Help is also needed as the day goes on for other duties 
including making up the dinners and taking them to the cars, as well as cleaning up.   
 

If you are experienced, that is great; if not, we will provide training! If you have 
questions, or to volunteer to help, please call Kim Blyler at 570-716-5601 or email 
kim@4bellschurch.com.   
  

Also, mark your calendars for the following additional 2025 Meals at CULC: 
 

June 28 – Ham Loaf Dinner 
September 27 – Turkey Dinner 

November 1 – Pot Pie Quart Sale 
 
 

 
CHRIST’S UNITED 
Laurie Adams 
Paul Brann 
Roger Dunkle 
Rick & Darlene Endy 
Dorothy Furgison 
Gary Gemberling  

Pearl Gemberling 
Gary & Janet Hackenberg 
John Jenkins 
Paul & Sherri Klauger 
Roy Laudermilch 
Tonia Longer 
Kay Martin 
John & Kathy Morrison 
Harry Moyer 
Dave Oberlin 
Larry Sampsell     

Lee & Kathy Spangler  
Chuck Spurr 
Dave & Linda Swartz 
Kerm Wagner 
Gary & Marlene Walters 
Tom Watters  
Donald Weller 
 
The Shut-Ins:  
Betty Goss, Helen Pirone,  
Dottie Rathfon, Louise Ritter, Sam 
Schnure 
 

In an effort to keep the prayer list current, Christ’s United  
will clear their current list on a quarterly basis. An 
updated list will begin in January, April, July, and 
October. If you want to continue an existing prayer 
request or have a new prayer concern, please contact 
Margie.  
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FIRST LUTHERAN 

Jennie Servinsky 
 
The Shut-Ins 
Millard Boyer 
Mary Lib Dunkle 
Lois Elliott 
Doris Moll 
Ethel Musser 
June Ocker 
Barb Reed 
Dotty Seebold 
James Shipton 
Pat Smith 
Nancy Ulrich 
 

The Troops 
Thaddeus Miller  
Zachary Miller  
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BIRTHDAYS 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

            

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

FELC  

   1 – Michael Mensch 
         Marianne Motto  
   2 – Patrick Crossland  
   6 – Julie Alexander 
         Jere Motto  

   7 – Stanley Sauers  

   9 – Donna Michael 
          Ryan Sauers 

 10 – Erma Hower 
 16 – Charles Behrent 

 18 – Wendy Wehr 

 20 – Gregory Mensch 

          Gaige Wingert 
 22 – Kim Sawyer  
 25 – Colin Gessner 
         Linda Skinner  

 28 – Kim Kuba  

 30 – Maggie Smith 

 31 – Mandy Rothermel 

 
 

CULC  

  1 - David Bickhart 
  2 - Daphne Clouser 
  3 – Kathy Spangler 
  4 – Joel Blyler 
  6 –  Laurie Harvey 
         Matthew Sanders 
         Linda Swartz 
  7 – Bev Catherman 
  9 – Gary Hackenberg 
10 – Sheila Jean Gemberling  
12 – Tom Greeney 
19 – Lucas Harvey 
21 – Frances Wenrich 
22 – Sam Schnure 
        Elizabeth Shuck 
23 – Brantley Baker 
27 – Dottie Rathfon 
 
 
 
23 – Brantley Baker 
27 – Dottie Rathfon 
 
 
 

 
 
 

            
 

  

  

 

CULC  
  
  4 - Roger & Margie Dunkle (1968) 
12 – Chris & Lindsey Snyder (2007) 
16 – Forrest & Torey Showalter 
 (1981) 
19 – Kevin & Autumn Shuck (2001) 
27 – Lucas & Mandie Flickinger 
 (2010) 

FELC 

  4 - Sheryl & Fred Dehart (1 yr) 

14 – Dwayne & Hattie Page (31 yrs) 

16 - Jim & Carol Schwartz (66 yrs) 

26 – William & Lee Schwartz Miller 

  (40 yrs) 
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VOLUNTEERS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CULC  
 

 Date:        Greeters:                                    Lay Readers: Communion Asst.:  
5/4                                               Greg Shuck                   Greg Shuck    

5/11                                    Glenn Spangler          Glenn Spangler 

5/18                             Barry Spangler  Janice Wagner  

5/25                                   Lisa Lapp           Judy Moyer                  

                  

Sound System: Dianne Shuck    Altar Guild: Dianne Shuck & Janice Wagner 

Ushers: Barry Spangler & Any Willing Volunteer 

 
REMINDER! You are responsible for finding a substitute if you are unable to be here when scheduled. Altar Guild Members, 

Sound System Operators & Ushers are responsible for any special services scheduled during the month. 

   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~    

FELC  
 

Date: Lay Reader: Ushers:    Acolytes: 

5/4 Jane Moore Jeff Hackenburg/Jeff Mensch Hannah Boyer 

5/11                                         Service @ St. John’s UCC  

5/18 Tonia Swartz Carol Klose/Tonia Swartz Erica Boyer   

5/25 Andy Long Andy Long/Kim Wagner Harry Boyer  
 
     

                   Chief Usher: Linda Lewis  
 

   Money Counters: Shirley Heasley/Kim Sauers       Altar Guild: Karen Boyer  

 
VOLUNTEERS, PLEASE NOTE: If you are scheduled to help with the service and are unable to fulfill your responsibility, 

please contact the head usher.  If you are scheduled to count money and are unable to do so, please find a substitute. 
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BUFFALO VALLEY LUTHERAN PARISH 
The Rev. Curt Wingert, Pastor 

Pastor Curt’s e-mail:  pastorbuffalovalleyparish@gmail.com 
Parish Council Members: Terry Kline, Marianne Motto, Barb Randecker, 

                                    Kim Sauers, Teresa Shuck, Linda Smith 
 
 

CHRIST’S UNITED LUTHERAN CHURCH  
13765 Old Turnpike Rd., Millmont, PA  17845 
570-922-1860 
 
CULC e-mail: culc@4bellschurch.com 
CULC Website: www.4bellschurch.com 
CULC Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/4bellchurch1 
 
OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday-Thursday – 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m. 
 
STAFF MEMBERS 
The Members of the Congregation,  
    The Ministers 
Matthew Wagner, Organist 
Diane Valentine & Karen    
    Zimmerman, Pianists 
David Swartz & Barry Spangler,  
     Digital Music Arrangers 
Loretta Martin, Custodian 
Margie Dunkle, Secretary/Asst. Tr. 
Brandi Zimmerman, Council Secretary 
Dianne Shuck, Treasurer,  
      Financial Recording Secretary 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Joel Blyler – Dennis Boop 
Gina Buttorff - Bev Catherman 
Terry Kline - Lisa Lapp  
Greg Shuck - Teresa Shuck  
Linda Smith - Lee Spangler  
Breonna Zimmerman - Idella Zimmerman  

 
 

FIRST EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
404 Market St., Mifflinburg, PA  17844 
570-966-0266 

 
FELC e-mail:  
    felcmifflinburg@gmail.com 
FELC Website: felcmifflinburg.org 
FELC Facebook: First Evangelical    
     Lutheran Church Mifflinburg Pa 
 
OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday –  
9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
 
STAFF MEMBERS 
Sue Nentwig, Church Secretary 
Katiann Lloyd, Financial Secretary 
Gloria Mincemoyer, Treasurer 
Diane Scott, Director of Music 
Hank Dorman, Sexton 
Kay Trick, Housekeeping 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Jeff Mensch – Council President 
Kim Sauers – Council Vice President 
Linda Lewis – Secretary 
Gloria Mincemoyer – Treasurer 
Jamie Bartlett – Council 
Christian Boyer – Council 
Drew Christy – Council 
Perri Hull – Council 
Barb Randecker – Council  
Don Seebold II – Council 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:pastorbuffalovalleyparish@gmail.com
mailto:culc@4bellschurch.com
http://www.4bellschurch.com/
https://www.facebook.com/4bellchurch1
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Summer vacation should be fresh and fun, filled with new friendships and new 
experiences. Camp Mount Luther offers 400 acres and a host of awesome programs to 
feed your hunger for adventure. 
 

3 Easy Steps To Your Best. Summer. Ever. 

1. Check out the 2025 Summer Camp brochure and pick your program. 

2. Register for camp. Scholarships are available. Learn more about our all-gender 

cabin option. 

3. Pack your bags and come to camp! 

Our Promise To You: 
 You will be safe - You will be welcomed - You will be loved - You will have fun 

Here’s A Description Of All The Great Special Camps We’ve Got Planned This 

Summer! 

• Buffalo Gap Adventure—Camp in the Bald Eagle State Forest and explore 
waterfalls, rock formations, and beautiful foliage. 

• Classic with Dr. Seuss Theme—Have the traditional CML experience plus 
special stuff themed around Dr. Seuss. 

• Day Camp—Do camp with some special activities for your age group and go 
home each night. 

• Family—Bring your family to reconnect with God and others and get away from 
routine life. 

• Mini Camp—Get the CML experience for half a week! 
• Night Owl—Stay up later each night and do nighttime activities like flashlight tag 

and stargazing. 
• Outdoor Quest—Paddle in a canoe, climb the low ropes, study nature, hike 

trails, and cycle around (please bring a working bike!) 
• SALT—Explore Service And Leadership Training, including learning what it’s like 

to be on staff. 

https://www.campmountluther.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/12/2025-Camp-Brochure.pdf
https://campmountluther.campbrainregistration.com/
https://www.campmountluther.org/all-gender-cabin/
https://www.campmountluther.org/all-gender-cabin/
https://www.campmountluther.org/get-your-kids-ready-for-overnight-camp/
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• Tracks—Enjoy extra time with crafts, sports, Lego, nature, sewing, singing, and 
drama. 

• Water Adventure—Get wet with fishing, creek hikes, slip and slides, and 
canoeing. Bring an extra swimsuit! 

• X-Teen—Explore your faith with your peers and do special activities reserved for 
senior high! 

Cost 

With donor support, we subsidize everyone’s camp fees (estimated to be about $2,000 
per camper per week). Three-tiered pricing allows you to self-select what you can 
afford. All campers receive the same camp experience regardless of the tier you 
choose. Financial assistance is often available from your church or contact 
chad@campmountluther.org. Register and pay all fees by Wednesday at noon prior to 
your camping week. 

All campers get a t-shirt! Tier 1 Tier 2 Tier 3 

Day Camp (per day) $85 $70 $55 

Mini Camp & Family Camp $530 $410 $305 

Week-long Camps $850 $725 $625 
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Here's A Typical Week At Camp 

SUNDAY 
Evening: arrive, settle in, and enjoy all-camp opening and worship 

MONDAY 
Morning: breakfast, First Light, team building activities, games or crafts 

Afternoon: lunch, swimming, games or crafts 

Evening: dinner, Eventide, more games, hiking, or swimming, cabin worship 

TUESDAY 
Morning: breakfast, First Light, games or crafts 

Afternoon: lunch, head out on overnights! (week-long campers only) 

Evening: set up camp, dinner, eventide, cabin worship 

WEDNESDAY 
Morning: return from overnights, brunch, First Light 

Afternoon: Electives! 

Evening: dinner, games, Eventide, cabin worship 

THURSDAY 
Morning: All-Camp Activity, brunch, First Light 

Afternoon: lunch, swimming, games or crafts 

Evening: dinner, eventide, all-camp campfire and worship 

FRIDAY 
Morning: breakfast, First Light, games or crafts 

Afternoon: swimming, packing, all-camp closing worship, and head home! 

 
Summer Staff 
Every summer, Camp Mount Luther depends on responsible young people to serve as 
role models for our campers. Whether serving as a counselor, lifeguard, or kitchen 
personnel, a job at camp can be an amazing and rewarding work experience. Please 
spread the word and help us find quality candidates for Summer 2025. If you know 
someone who would be a good fit, direct them to chad@campmountluther.org. 
 

~~~~ 
 

"'Tis like the birthday of the world, when earth was born in bloom; 
The light is made of many dyes, the air is all perfume: 

There's crimson buds, and white and blue, the very rainbow showers 
Have turned to blossoms where they fell, and sown the earth with flowers." 

    ~Thomas Hood 
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Women of the ELCA 
 
Annual WELCA Convention  
You are invited to attend the Thirty-seventh Annual Convention of the Women of the 
ELCA, Upper Susquehanna Synod, July 26, 2025 at Faith Lutheran Church in 
Lewisburg. Please plan to attend this one-day convention, “For All the Faithful 
Women.” It is an excellent opportunity for you to unite with our sisters from neighboring 
churches as we engage in the business of the Women of the ELCA. 
 

This year we will be putting together Period Packs which will be sent to CWS for 
distribution. Each WELCA group attending the Convention is asked to bring either 
regular Tampons, Super absorbency Tampons or packs of 12 Pads (unscented, long 
super ultra-thin). The plan is to pack 200 kits. Any extra items will go to a local shelter. 
All other items needed for the kits will be supplied by the USSWO. 
 

In light of all the natural disasters the In-gathering offering will be sent to Lutheran 
Disaster Response. Checks should be made payable to USSWO. 
 

To register, e-mail rlatsha@tds.net. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Synod news 
 
Synod Assembly 
The 2025 Upper Susquehanna Synod Assembly will meet June 13-14, 2025, 
at Camp Mount Luther (CML) under the theme, “Living into the Good News.” The 
Assembly Planning Team is planning for a time of worship and education around the 

mailto:rlatsha@tds.net
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business meeting of our assembly. Friday morning from 9-12 will be workshops; 
plenary following lunch until about 5:00; dedication of the new CML Bathhouse and a 
pig roast in the evening; Saturday- morning eucharist and business until about 3:00. 
Our churchwide representative will be Rev. Norma Malfatti. 

Geographical conferences will meet prior to Synod Assembly in preparation for this 
year's gathering. 

• Juniata Valley Conference: April 27 at 6:00 p.m. at St. John's, Lewistown 
• North Branch Conference: May 4 at 2:00 p.m. at St. John's, Mifflinville 

Reference & Counsel has set the deadline for Resolutions and Memorials to be 
submitted as May 15. 

Two pre-assembly hearings have been scheduled. Both will be recorded and 
recordings posted here. 

• The Budget Hearing, June 3, 6:30-7:30 
p.m.: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86558002302?pwd=h4kGi86ZZNep6PbT8OB1T
2C3dizF40.1 

• The hearing on Proposed Amendments to the Constitution, June 4, 6:30-7:30 
p.m.: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88620591581?pwd=EtsFOisRlDWC7M4wJogPB
Zdbj0LNer.1 

Early registration deadline is April 25; Meal registration deadline is May 25. 

• Early Registration for voting members is $80. 
• Visitors, retired clergy or on leave from call have a special rate of $15. 

If you have difficulty registering online, contact brenda@uss-elca.org or call 570-524-
9778. 
  
After online registration, sent payment to the Upper Susquehanna Synod, P.O. Box 36, 
Lewisburg, PA 17837, memo line: synod assembly registration. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86558002302?pwd=h4kGi86ZZNep6PbT8OB1T2C3dizF40.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86558002302?pwd=h4kGi86ZZNep6PbT8OB1T2C3dizF40.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88620591581?pwd=EtsFOisRlDWC7M4wJogPBZdbj0LNer.1
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88620591581?pwd=EtsFOisRlDWC7M4wJogPBZdbj0LNer.1
mailto:brenda@uss-elca.org
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May 2025 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 
 

  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

1 
 

12:00 WELCA-

Eastside Diner 

 
 

2 

 
 

3 
11-12:30 
Community 
Meal-FELC 
 
 

 

4  
8:30 Worship-
CULC   
9:30 Koinonia 
Kafe-CULC 
9:00 Adult 
Sunday School-
FELC 
10:30 -Worship-
FELC 
Chimes 
Rehearse-FELC  

5 
 
1:30 Parish Bible 
Study-FELC 
 
6:00 Kiwanis-
FELC 
 
 
 
 
 

6 

 
 
 

7 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
12:00 Fill 
Backpacks-FELC 
 
 

8 
 
 

9  
 

 

 

10 

 
 

11 Mother’s Day 

8:30 Worship-
CULC   
No Adult SS-
FELC 
9:45 Chimes 
Rehearse-FELC 
10:30 Worship 
with UCC 

12 
 
1:30 Parish Bible 
Study-FELC 
 
 

 

13  
 
 
 
 
 

14 

 
12:00 Fill 
Backpacks-FELC 
 
 
6:30 Council-
FELC 

15 

 

 
 

 

16 
 

 

17 
 
 
 

18   
8:30 Worship-
CULC   
9:00 Adult SS-
FELC 
10:30 Worship-
FELC 
Choir 
Rehearses-FELC 
  

19 
 
1:30 Parish Bible 
Study-FELC 
 
6:00 Kiwanis-
FELC 
 

 

20  Election Day   

          
7:00 Council-
CULC 
 

June 

Newsletter 

Articles Due 
 

 

21        
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
 

 

22 

 
  

23 
 

 

Fellowship Hall 

Reserved 

24 

 
 

 
 

25  
8:30 Worship-
CULC 
9:00 Adult 
Sunday School-
FELC 
9:45 Chimes 
Rehearse-FELC 
10:30 Worship-
FELC 

26 Memorial 

         Day 
 

No Bible Study 

 

Offices Closed 

 

 

 

27 

 
  

28 
 
 

 

29 

 

 

 

30 
9:00 Workday 
CULC 

31 
9:00 Workday 
CULC 
 
3:30 Drive Thru 
Turkey Dinner  
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